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Mayor & Council:

In the past I have provided my opinions on a number of individual Development Variance Permit applications. While I am in no way
opposed to all DVPs, I have focused my input primarily on those applications which involve building designs that exceed the
maximum allowed floor space or maximum building size. I have also addressed the District Council's practice of "regularizing" any
existing legal nonconformities when approving a DVP.

This week there are no less than four DVPs on your agenda. Of these, agenda item #2 on Strathcona Road involves a 677 square foot
"variance" to increase the maximum allowed building size. Agenda item #5 on Porteau Place includes a 206 sq ft variance to the
maximum allowed floor space. As I've argued to no avail in the past, each separate single-family zone specifies a different maximum
floor space and maximum building size. Increasing either beyond what is permitted in the Zoning Bylaw effectively alters the building
density, which can only be legally done with a rezoning (in this instance, from RS4 to RS3). One year ago I wrote the following:

Mayor Bell's explanation is that the "use" of the building is single-family and the "density" is one single-family building. Isn't that
really just the same definition of the two distinct terms? If this were the case, Council could approve with a simple variance a
building of ANY size so long as the "use" is consistent with the Zoning Bylaw. This defies common sense. Development Variance
Permits should be limited to minor increases to maximum allowed eave or roof height, parking structures, building depth and set
backs etc., and NOT floor space [or maximum building size]. 

The DVP on Masefield Road includes a staff recommendation to "regularize" an existing legal non-conformity. This is completely
unnecessary. As I have argued many times before, literally thousands of legal non-conformities exist throughout the municipality.
There is no need to "regularize" them as they legally exist. We've heard all sorts of excuses that homeowners would not be able to
re-build the same structure in the event of a catastrophic fire that destroys more than 75% of the building. One would hope that in such
an event, the property owner would rebuild to the CURRENT Zoning Bylaw specifications and not those that existed years ago.

In summary, my recommendations for the four DVPs on your agenda are as follows:

Agenda Item #2 - 4595 Strathcona   REJECT
There are different single-family zones that all specify different maximum building sizes. This proposal is for an RS3-sized building on
an RS4 zoned lot. If the property owner wishes to build a house of this size, then the proper process should be to rezone the site from
RS4 to RS3.

Agenda Item #3 - 714 Huntington Crescent   REJECT
The impact on the neighbour is too great. The Zoning Bylaw ought to protect his interest and it is therefore unfortunate that staff have
recommended approval.

Agenda Item #4 - 2740 Masefield Road   APPROVE Staff Option 2
This option approves the variances but does not "regularize" the existing legal nonconformities

Agenda Item #5 - 881 Porteau Place   REJECT
The staff recommendation makes good sense in this instance.

Sincerely,
Brian Platts 
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